
 

Sites of the Month 

Great Sites to Check Out 
(from Partner Pro Tech Services monthly newsletter) 

 
 

Find Concert Dates 
livenation.com – Along with the weather, concert season is heating up. Use 
this site to find your favorite artist, or search by venue or city. Whether you 
love Adele, John Mayer, Depeche Mode, or all of the above, you can find 
where and when they're playing. Then click to find tickets.  

Seven Wonders 
airpano.com – Just one of the Seven Wonders of the Ancient World still 
exists, but you can visit the new Wonders for the 21st century. They include 
the Christ Redeemer statue in Rio de Janeiro, the Great Wall of China, and 
the Taj Mahal in India. Check this site for information and virtual tours.  

Learning For Kids 

kids.usa.gov – Want to make sure your kids' brains are active while they're 
out of school for the summer? This site has learning modules, games, and 
videos to help students stay sharp during their break. Topics include art and 
music, history, math, government, science, reading and writing, and much 
more.  

Jamie Oliver Cooking 

jamieoliver.com – British chef Jamie Oliver tantalizes viewers at this site 
with dozens of delicious-looking recipes. Search by category and find 
scrumptious options like leg of lamb, hot-cross buns, green noodles, and so 
much more. Visit the special Learn, Family, and Health sections for tips and 
additional options.  

Science Daily 

sciencedaily.com – Whether you're interested in health, technology, the 
environment, society, or all of them, this site is packed with information. 
Read how "Pets May Cut Human Allergies and Obesity" or how "Basketball 
Games Mimic Nature." Subscribe to the newsletter to get science news sent 
to your inbox.  

Total Solar Eclipse 
space.com – If you love to watch the skies, you won't want to miss the total 
solar eclipse on August 21. This site provides all the information you need 
including what to expect, where it will be visible, how long it will last, and 
what equipment you will need.  

137 Summer Dinners 
delish.com – Just in time for summer, visit this site to get dozens of 
"insanely easy" dinner ideas featuring all your favorite warm-weather 

ingredients. Try Garlic Parsley Shrimp, Balsamic Grilled Chicken and 
Zucchini, or Beef Stir-Fry with Soba Noodles. Use the links to post, pin, 

tweet, or email your favorites.  

Fun Container Gardening 
naturallivingideas.com – If you're low on space or just looking for 
something new in your garden this year, try containers. This site offers 
many fun ideas for unique containers such as a watering can, a typewriter, 
a tree stump, a toy truck, and sea shells — in short, everything including 

the kitchen sink.  
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Scam Alert ð Watch Out For Local Caller ID Spoofing  

 

One way to avoid phone scams has always been not 
answering calls from numbers you don't recognize on 
your Caller ID. But crooks have a sneaky way around 
this. With Caller ID spoofing, they can make it look as 
though they're calling from a local number. They hide 

behind the "mask" of a legitimate phone number in your 
area to increase the likelihood that you'll answer the call.  
 
How does it work? Caller ID spoofing providers (such as 
SpoofCard) allow individuals and organizations to decide 
the phone number they want to appear when they place 
calls. They pay for a certain number of call minutes, then 

use an online interface to enter their phone number, the 

number to be called, and the number they want to 
appear in the recipient's Caller ID. The Caller ID spoofing 
service then makes the call on the spoofer's behalf. 
Some of the numbers used are even stolen from people 
legitimately using them.  
 

The goal of this scam is to try and get you to reveal personal information such as account 
numbers, passwords, and your Social Security number. To avoid becoming a victim of Caller ID 
spoofing, take the following precautions:  

¶ Not answering calls coming from numbers you don't recognize is still a good idea, even if 
they're in your area code.  

¶ Never give out personal information over the phone, such as account numbers, unless you 

initiate the call.  

¶ If you receive a call requesting information, ask for the name of the organization that is 

calling. Then call that organization using the phone number on your bill or statement — 
NOT the number on your Caller ID. If the call is legitimate, you will be transferred to the 
appropriate department. If it's not legitimate, you can inform the organization of the 
spoofing incident.  

¶ Never agree to send money if requested by a caller.  

¶ If you suspect you've been a victim of spoofing, contact the Federal Communications 
Commission at 1-888-CALL-FCC or file a complaint.  

To learn more about Caller ID spoofing, visit the FCC Consumer Guide to Spoofing and Caller ID.  
 
 
 
 

The City of Melbourne offices will be closed on 
July 4 for Independence Day.  
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Stay Alert ð Don't Fall For Machupo Virus Hoax  

 

Online scammers have many ways of spreading their 

malicious links, and like-farming is one of them. 
Here's how it works: The cybercriminals create a post 
on Facebook that involves something frightening that 
you would naturally want to like and share with 
friends to help them avoid the Big Bad. When the post 
gets enough likes and shares, it becomes likely to be 
shared with a broader range of users, based on 

Facebook's algorithm. At this point, the bad guys add 
a new component – a link that points to a malicious 
download.  
 

The latest Big Bad being used as "bait" is a claim that 
the drug paracetamol contains the Machupo virus. 
While it's true that the Machupo virus is very serious, 

it's completely untrue that it's contained in any drug; 
medical experts have come forward to note that the 
virus cannot live in dry environments such as drug 
tablets.  
 
You can help stop the spread of this hoax by following these guidelines:  

¶ If you see a post like the one described, click the down-arrow at the top of the post, select 

Report, then choose the option that best describes the issue and follow the instructions from 
there.  

¶ If you see any post that claims a Big Bad and asks you to forward the information, don't. 

Consider checking snopes.com to find out if the rumor is true.  

¶ Be wary of any post that promises something (the chance to win a vacation, for example) for 
liking or sharing.  

¶ In general, be choosy about what you like or share on Facebook. Be even more careful with 
posts whose authors you don't personally know.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Notice: CCR 
 
Please be advised that there is a copy of the CCR report in this newsletter.  This report will not be mailed to each 
individual citizen. This is an annual report that the city is required to provide to all residents regarding the drinking water 
for the city. This report is called a Consumer Confidence Report, or a CCR. It provides test results to you as the consumer 
of our daily testing results on an annual average. 
All of the city water is tested daily to ensure that it continues to be safe for all to drink, cook, bathe, and wash with. Next 
time you see one of our hardworking “City Guys”, tell them thank you for keeping you safe. They work hard to make sure 
equipment runs properly, constant maintenance is done, and the proper testing gets done to regulate and treat the 
drinking water for the entire city.  You can also go to the following, (http://iowaccr.org/Melbourne), to see this report. 
 
 

http://iowaccr.org/Melbourne


 

Remember to keep your grass/weeds mowed. The City adopted a mowing ordinance in 2010 

which sets height limits and mowing time frames as well as fines. (Copies of ordinances can be 

seen at City Hall or the library.) 

 

As you mow, be sure NOT to blow your grass in the street, it can clog the storm sewers. 

 
 

PET OWNER REMINDER :  It is unlawful for any owner to 
allow an animal to run at large within the corporate limits of 
the City (Chapter 55).  Animals found in violation shall be seized 
and impounded at the impoundment facilities and/or may receive 
a fine.  The owner may be served a summons to appear before a 
proper court to answer charges.  The owner may also be invoiced 
by the City for seizure and transport charges. 

Dogs must be on a leash if they are off your property and be sure you clean up after your pet. 

 

 

Please make sure to clean up after your pets.  City Code 55.16 states that it is the 
duty of every pet owner or person(s) having control or custody of the animal to clean 
up after and remove the feces deposited by such animal(s) at all times.  Such animal 
feces shall be disposed of in a sanitary manner.  These rules also apply when walking 
your pets.  Please be considerate of other residents. 

 

 

 

Thank You!!   Thank You!!   Thank You!! 
 

Cleanup Week went very well. We hauled a lot of “junk” out 

of town! The total hauled was 7.79 tons!!! 

 

We would like to thank the following people for helping Gary 

with loading the truck. Jim had classes to attend two days that 

week. A huge thank you to Dave Wermager, John 

Schumacher, and Mayor John White. They made it easier for 

Gary to get everything loaded and hauled to the dump. 

 

            The next time you see Gary or Jim out and about be sure to thank them also, for a job well done!  

 

 

Town Garage Sales 
 

The Methodist Church ladies have decided they will not sponsor the Town Full of Garage Sales from now on. It 

is time for another group to step up and take over. If you are interested in taking over this job, please contact 

City Hall. I am sure the Methodist members will be happy to give you tips and pointers. 
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Water/Sewer bills are due by the 15th of the month. A 10% penalty is added after that date. Did you know 

you can sign up to have your Melbourne utility payment deducted from your checking or savings account at 

MidWestOne Bank automatically each month? It is a great way to simplify your life and to avoid late payments 

and late charges. 

The City of Melbourne does not accept Debit or Credit cards, but please consider using your banks’ bill pay 

option. Most banks offer this service at no charge to the customer. You will need to check with your personal 

bank to get their policy. 

One word of caution if you use this option - you will want payment to come out of your account no later than 

the 10th of the month. Even though most of us bank “locally”, the payments generally come from out of state 

such as California, North Carolina, Texas, etc. You will need to allow extra time for the payment to arrive 

through the mail. Unfortunately, if it comes in late, there will be a “late fee” already assessed. By having it sent 

BY the 10th, you should avoid it arriving after the due date. 

If you have a digging project, be sure to call Iowa One Call at 1-800-292-8989 before you dig. They will 

notify the utilities to mark all lines. Stay safe when you dig. Or you can call 811. 

Contact the city clerk’s office to find out about building permit requirements. Building permits are not 

required for roofing and siding projects. If you have a building project, check with the city clerk’s office to see 

if a building permit is required and if there are any regulations you have to be sure to follow. Projects needing a 

permit that are started before a permit is issued may have the fees doubled. 

If you will be moving, contact the city clerk’s office before your final date.  We need to know your 

forwarding address and when you will be moving. 

Any golf cart driven on a city street, must be registered with the City of Melbourne. Stop at the city clerk’s 

office for registration information or to fill out a registration application. 

Motorized vehicles may not be driven on the grounds at city parks. This includes go-carts, snowmobiles, 

ATVs, motorcycles, cars, etc. Please call the Marshall County non-emergency number 641-754-5725 to report a 

violation. 

If you notice a street light not working properly, let the City or the utility company know. You may call 

Alliant Energy at 1-800-255-4268 or the city clerk’s office at 641-482-3338. 

 

 

 

 

 

ñVolunteering is the ultimate exercise in democracy. You vote in elections once a year, but when you 

volunteer, you vote every day about the kind of community you want to live in.ò by Marjorie Moore 
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2016 WATER QUALITY REPORT  

for the 

CITY OF MELBOURNE  
 

The City of Melbourne strives to provide you with a safe, dependable supply of drinking water that is in compliance with the 

guidelines established by the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA). This report contains important information regarding the water 

quality in our water system. The City of Melbourne currently purchases its water through a bulk connection with Central Iowa Water 

Association (CIWA). The Newton Waterworks supplies the water which is pumped from 21 wells located in the Alluvial and 

Cambrian-Ordovician aquifers of the Skunk River.  Results of water quality testing from our distribution system and from the Newton 

Waterworks supply to CIWA are provided below. 
 

Contaminant 
MCL 

(MCLG) 

Compliance Year 

Tested 
Violation Source 

Type Result (Range) 

City of Melbourne Distribution System 

Copper (ppm) AL=1.3 (1.3) 90th 0.0169 (0.0032-0.0174) 2015 No 

Corrosion of plumbing systems; 

Erosion of natural deposits; 

Leaching from wood preservatives. 

Lead (ppb) AL=15 (0) 90th  0.00 (ND-3) 2015 No 
Corrosion of household plumbing 
systems; Erosion of natural deposits. 

Total Trihalomethanes 

TTHM (ppb) 
80 (N/A) LRAA 32.00 (N/A) 2016 No 

By-products of drinking water 
disinfection. 

Haloacetic Acids (HAA5) 

(ppb) 
60 (N/A) LRAA 15.00 (N/A) 2016 No 

By-products of drinking water 

disinfection. 

Chlorine 
MRDL=4.0 

(MRDLG=4.0) 
RAA 1.0 (0.6-1.75) 2016 No 

Water additive used to control 

microbes. 

Water Supplied by Newton Waterworks 

Barium (ppm) 2 (2) SGL 0.0094 2012 No 
Discharge of drilling wastes; 
Discharge from metal refineries; 

Erosion of natural deposits. 

Selenium (ppb) 50 (50) SGL 3.90 2012 No 
Discharge from petroleum and metal 

refineries; Erosion of natural 
deposits; Discharge from mines. 

Fluoride (ppm) 4 (4) SGL 0.75 (0.48-0.96) 2015 No 

Water additive which promotes 

strong teeth; Erosion of natural 
deposits; Discharge from fertilizer 

and aluminum factories. 

Sodium (ppm) N/A (N/A) SGL 8.7 2015 No 
Erosion of natural deposits; Added to 

water during the treatment process. 

Nitrate (ppm) 10 (10) SGL 2.6 2015 No 
Runoff from fertilizer use; Leaching 

from septic tanks, sewage; Erosion 

of natural deposits. 

Thallium (ppb) 2 (0.5) SGL 1.00 2012 No 
Discharge of drilling wastes; 
Discharge from metal refineries; 

Erosion of natural deposits. 

Third Unregulated Contaminant Monitoring Rule Results (UCMR3) 

Our utility is committed to protecting public health and meets or surpasses all state and federal health standards for tap water. To help advance the science of 

drinking water, we have been collecting data for the EPA since the rule was enacted in January 2013. Collecting information about the occurrence of these 

compounds in water supplies is the first step in the EPA’s efforts to determine whether they should be regulated. The presence of a compound does not necessarily 
equate to a health risk; the concentration of a compound is a far more important factor in determining whether there are health implications. 

We will closely monitor both the concentrations of these compounds and the EPA’s health studies and will keep you informed of any developments. Should the EPA 

ultimately determine that regulation is warranted, we will take whatever steps are necessary to protect the health of our customers. Additional information about the 

Third Unregulated Contaminant Monitoring Rule can be found at DrinkTap.org. 

Contaminant Result Contaminant Result 

Hexavalent Chromium (ppb) 0.45 Molybdenum (ppb) 1.2 

Chlorate (ppb) 47 Strontium (ppb) 190 

Chromium (ppb) 0.44 Vanadium (ppb) 0.54 
 

The EPA requires monitoring of over 80 drinking water contaminants. Those listed above are the only contaminants detected in your 

drinking water. For questions regarding this information, please contact City Hall at (641) 482-3338.  Decisions regarding the water 

system are made at the Melbourne City Council meetings held on the second Monday of each month at 7:00 p.m. in the Library 

basement; 603 Main Street; Melbourne, Iowa and are open to the public. . This report will not be mailed to each citizen. Copies are 

available at City Hall upon request or can be seen on our website, melbourneiowa.com or at iowaccr.org. 

  



DEFINITIONS  

¶ Maximum Contaminant Level (MCL) – The highest level of a contaminant that is allowed in drinking water.  MCLs are set as 

close to the MCLGs as feasible using the best available treatment technology. 

¶ Maximum Contaminant Level Goal (MCLG) -- The level of a contaminant in drinking water below which there is no known or 

expected risk to health.  MCLGs allow for a margin of safety. 

¶ ppb -- parts per billion. 

¶ ppm -- parts per million. 

¶ N/A – Not applicable 

¶ ND - Not detected 

¶ RAA – Running Annual Average 

¶ LRAA – Locational Running Annual Average 

¶ Action Level (AL) – The concentration of a contaminant which, if exceeded, triggers treatment or other requirements which a 

water system must follow. 

¶ Maximum Residual Disinfectant Level Goal (MRDLG) - The level of a drinking water disinfectant below which there is no 

known or expected risk to health.  MRDLGs do not reflect the benefits of the use of disinfectants to control microbial 

contaminants. 

¶ Maximum Residual Disinfectant Level (MRDL) - The highest level of a disinfectant allowed in drinking water.  There is 

convincing evidence that addition of a disinfectant is necessary for control of microbial contaminants. 

¶ SGL – Single Sample Result 

¶ MRL – Minimum Reporting Level 

 

GENERAL INFORMATION  

In order to ensure that tap water is safe to drink, EPA prescribes regulations which limit the amount of certain contaminants in water 

provided by public water systems. Your water supply is monitored on a regular basis to assure the water is a safe, dependable supply.  

Drinking water, including bottled water, may reasonably be expected to contain at least small amounts of some contaminants.  The 

presence of contaminants does not necessarily indicate that water posed a health risk.  More information about contaminants or 

potential health effects can be obtained by calling the EPA’s Safe Drinking Water Hotline (800-426-4791). 

 

If present, elevated levels of lead can cause serious health problems, especially for pregnant women and young children. Lead in 

drinking water is primarily from materials and components associated with service lines and home plumbing. The City of Melbourne 

is responsible for providing high quality drinking water, but cannot control the variety of materials used in plumbing components. 

When your water has been sitting for several hours, you can minimize the potential for lead exposure by flushing your tap for 30 

seconds to 2 minutes before using water for drinking or cooking. If you are concerned about lead in your drinking water, you may 

wish to have your water tested. Information on lead in drinking water, testing methods, and steps you can take to minimize exposure is 

available from the Safe Drinking Water Hotline (800-426-4791) or at http://www.epa.gov/safewater/lead. 

 

Some people may be more vulnerable to contaminants in drinking water than the general population.  Immuno-compromised persons 

such as persons with cancer undergoing chemotherapy, persons who have undergone organ transplants, people with HIV/AIDS or 

other immune system disorders, some elderly, and infants can be particularly at risk from infections. These people should seek advice 

about drinking water from their health care providers.  EPA/CDC guidelines on appropriate means to lessen the risk of infection by 

Cryptosporidium and other microbial contaminants are available from the Safe Drinking Water Hotline (800-426-4791). 

 

The most common drinking water treatment is disinfection.  Disinfection is considered to be the primary mechanism to kill bacteria 

and other germs to prevent the spread of waterborne diseases.  Chlorine is the most widely used disinfectant.  Disinfectants combine 

with organic and inorganic matter present in water to form chemicals called disinfectant by-products.  EPA sets standards for 

controlling the levels of disinfectants and disinfectant by-products in drinking water. 

 

SOURCE WATER ASSESSMENT INFORMATION  

The Newton Waterworks obtains its water supply from the Alluvial and Cambrian-Ordovician aquifers.  The Alluvial aquifer was 

determined to be highly susceptible to contamination because the characteristics of the aquifers and overlying materials allow 

contaminants to move through the aquifers fairly quickly. The Cambrian-Ordovician aquifer was determined to be not susceptible to 

contamination because the characteristics of the aquifer and overlying materials prevent easy access of contaminants to the aquifer. 

The wells will be susceptible to activities such as leaking underground storage tanks, underground storage tanks, and hazardous waste 

generators.  A detailed evaluation of your source water was completed by the IDNR, and is available from Central Iowa Water 

Association at (641) 792-7011. 
 

OTHER INFORMATION 

The City of Melbourne is making every effort to protect the water system from potential security threats. You, as customers, can also 

help. If you see any suspicious activity near any part of the water system, please contact us at (641) 482-3338 or the local 

police/sheriff department. We appreciate your assistance in protecting the water system. 

 



2017 Utility Rates 
 
Occasionally, Central Iowa Water Association has to raise the rates they charge us for the water we 
buy from them. They get prices raised for their products and have to pass the expenses on to the 
cities they serve. When this happens, by ordinance, we have to raise our rates right away to match. 
Effective July 1, 2017, new water and sewer rates will go into effect. The changes will be reflected on 
your bill that you receive in August.  
 
Water (3% increase)       Sewer (3% increase)  

        
$3.83        Everything thereafter: $9.23 per 

per 1,000 gal.        1,000 gal. 

fee: $11.00         

(no change)        (no change) 

 

    A minimum bill will be $ 62.72. 

 

 

 

CITY ELECTION 2017  
One of the most challenging and exciting responsibilities an individual can assume is to become 

a council member or mayor. The business of city government and local leadership presents a 

unique opportunity to resolve issues, accomplish goals, and affect the future of your 

community.  

The City of Melbourne conducts business on the second Monday of each month at 7 pm, with 

additional sessions when necessary. Council members are liaisons to the various city 

departments.  

In order to hold office in the city, a candidate must be an eligible elector, meeting the same 

qualifications required to vote, and be a resident of the city he or she plans to serve.  

 

On Tuesday, November 7, 2017 Melbourne residents will have the opportunity to elect a 

Mayor and two council members. The current terms are due to expire on December 31, 

2017.  

If you are interested in running for one of these positions you will need to pick up a nomination 

petition and have it signed by at least ten people eligible to vote in Melbourne. An “Affidavit of 

Candidacy” and the petition need to be completed and delivered to the Marshall County 

Auditor’s Office or City Hall.  Candidate filing begins August 28th and ends with papers due 

at the County Auditorôs office or City Hall by 5:00 P.M., September 21, 2017.  

 

Nomination papers are available from the Melbourne City Clerk, the Marshall County Auditor’s 

Office and online at the Iowa Secretary of State website. Governments are encouraged to have 

gender balance on their councils and committees, females are encouraged to consider becoming 

a candidate for city council or mayor 
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EASY WAYS TO SAVE ENERGY AND MONEY 

Here are some things that any 

good energy saver should do. 

1. Replace any light bulb, 

especially ones that are on more 

than one hour per day, with an 

LED bulb.  

2. Close shades and drapes 

during the day to help keep heat 

out during summer. 

3. Plug electronic devices such 

as cable boxes, printers and TVs 

into power strips to turn off 

during vacations or long periods 

without use.  

4. Outside your home, caulk 

around all penetrations, 

including telephone, electrical, 

cable, gas, water spigots and 

dryer vents. 

5. Change heating and cooling 

system air filters monthly. 

6. Use the dishwasher’s air-dry 

cycle instead of the heat-dry 

cycle to dry dishes. 

7. Keep your garage door 

down. A warmer garage in the 

winter and cooler garage in the 

summer will save energy. 

8. Set the water heater 

temperature no higher than 120 

degrees.  

9. Make sure the dryer 

vent hose is not kinked or 

clogged. 

10. Endure refrigerated door 

seals are tight. 
 

LIGHTING 

Traditional lighting can 

amount to 11 percent of your 

monthly energy use. Energy-

saving light bulbs can slice 

lighting costs by 75 percent. 

11. Replace outdoor lighting 

with equivalent outdoor-rated 

LED bulbs. LEDs work well in 

cold weather. 

12. Replace fluorescent tube 

lamps with LED-equivalent 

tube bulbs. 

13. Use outdoor security lights 

with a photocell and/or a 

motion sensor. 

14. Turn off unnecessary 

lighting, especially when you 

leave a room. 
 

ELECTRONICS 

These plug loads around the 

home can add up to 8-15 

percent of monthly energy 

use.  

15. Turn off computers, 

monitors and printers when not 

in use. 

16. When buying a new 

computer, select an Energy Star 

model. Consider buying a 

laptop, as it uses less energy 

than a comparable desktop. 

17. Turn off or unplug large 

screen TVs when not in use. 

18. Check for energy-saving 

settings on flat-panel TVs, such 

as automatic brightness control 

and a power-saving sleep mode. 

19. Request an Energy Star set 

top box from your cable or 

satellite TV provider. 

20. Turn off stereos and radios 

when not in use. 

21. Enable the auto power 

down feature on gaming 

consoles. 

22. Use energy-saving modes or 

automatic sleep functions on 

electronics. 

23. Remember to turn off and 

unplug hair dryers and irons. 

24. make sure electric blankets 

and mattress pads are turned off 

in the morning. 

25. Ensure all new appliances, 

electronics and lights are 

Energy Star labeled. 

26. Turn off pool pumps and 

heaters when the pool’s not in 

use. 

27. Verify livestock water tank 

heaters are off when not needed. 

28. Make sure heat tape on 

pipes is off when not needed. 

29. Unplug battery chargers 

when not needed. 
 

KITCHEN 

The kitchen is responsible for 

15-20 percent of your monthly 

energy use, including 

appliances and refrigeration. 

30. Turn off coffeemakers not in 

use. 

31. Use the refrigerator’s anti- 

sweat feature only if necessary. 

32. Switch your refrigerator’s 

power-saver switch to “on.” 

33. Clean refrigerator coils 

annually. 

34. If it’s not frost-free, 

regularly defrost refrigerator or 

freezer to avoid ice buildup. 

35. Set the refrigerator 

temperature to 34-37 degrees 

and freezer temperature to 0-5 

degrees. 

36. Unplug unused refrigerators 

or freezers. Recycle them if you 

don’t need them. 

37. Use microwave for cooking 

when possible. 

38. On the range or cooktop, 

use pot lids to help food cook 

faster. 

39. If you’re heating water on 

the cooktop, use cold tap water 

instead of hot. 

40. remember to use the kitchen 

exhaust fan when cooking. Turn 

it off after cooking. 

41. Use a slow-cooker instead 

of simmering foods on the 

stove. 

42. Scrape dirty dishes before 

putting them into the 

dishwasher. 

43. Use cold water for garbage 

disposal. 

44. Only run dishwasher when 

full. 

(More tips next newsletter.) 



FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  
 

Unity Point Health-Marshalltown along with all Marshall County Responder Units 

receives American Heart Associationôs Mission: Lifeline EMS Recognition Award 
 

MELBOURNE, IA , May 24 2017 — Melbourne EMR, in conjunction with Unity Point Health-Marshalltown, 

has received the American Heart Association’s Mission: Lifeline® EMS Silver Award for implementing quality 

improvement measures for the treatment of patients who experience severe heart attacks. 

      Every year, more than 250,000 people experience an ST elevation myocardial infarction (STEMI) the most 

deadly type of heart attack caused by a blockage of blood flow to the heart that requires timely treatment. To 

prevent death, it’s critical to restore blood flow as quickly as possible, either by mechanically opening the 

blocked vessel or by providing clot-busting medication.  

 Unfortunately, a significant number of STEMI patients don't receive this prompt reperfusion therapy, which 

is critical in restoring blood flow. Mission: Lifeline seeks to save lives by closing the gaps that separate these 

patients from timely access to appropriate treatments. Mission: Lifeline’s EMS recognition program recognizes 

emergency medical services for their efforts in improving systems of care and improving the quality of life for 

these patients.  

     Emergency Medical System providers are vital to the success of Mission: Lifeline. EMS agencies perform 

12-lead ECGs which measure the electrical activity of the heart and can help determine if a heart attack has 

occurred. They also follow protocols derived from American Heart Association/American College of 

Cardiology guidelines. These correct tools, training, and practices allow EMS providers to rapidly identify 

suspected heart attack patients, promptly notify the medical center, and trigger an early response from the 

awaiting hospital personnel.  

 Agencies that receive the Mission: Lifeline Silver award have demonstrated at least 75 percent compliance 

for each required achievement measure for one year. 

 “EMTs and paramedics play a vital part in the system of care for those who have heart attacks,” said James 

Jollis, M.D., Chair of the Mission: Lifeline Advisory Working Group. “Since they often are the first medical 

point of contact, they can shave precious minutes of life-saving treatment time by activating the emergency 

response system that alerts hospitals. We applaud Melbourne EMR for achieving this award that shows it meets 

evidence-based guidelines in the treatment of people who have severe heart attacks.” 

 “Marshall County EMS is dedicated to making our service among the best in the country, and the 

American Heart Association’s Mission: Lifeline program is helping us accomplish that by implementing 
processes for improving systems of care with the goal of improving the quality of care for all acute coronary 

syndrome patients,” said Steve Vanatta, EMS Manager, Unity Point Health-Marshalltown, “We are pleased to 

be recognized for our dedication and achievements in emergency medical care for all cardiac patients.”  
About Mission: Lifeline 

The American Heart Association’s Mission: Lifeline® program helps hospitals and emergency medical services 

develop systems of care that follow proven standards and procedures for acute coronary syndrome patients. The 

program works by mobilizing teams across the continuum of care to implement American Heart 

Association/American College of Cardiology clinical treatment guidelines.  For more information, visit 

heart.org. 

 

CONGRATULATION TO THE MELBOURNE FIRST RESPONDERS!!

 

http://www.americanheart.org/presenter.jhtml?identifier=3061532#reperfusion
http://www.heart.org/


 

Where is my Property Line? 
Surveyors use electric theodolites to measure elevations, distances, and directions in order to establish property lines. 

• Typical construction projects that require setback information can include:  decks, sheds, garages, and additions. 

• Common borders, most often delineated by where neighbors mow their lawns and/or maintain fences do not necessarily mark the 

actual property lines. 

• Do NOT assume that utility poles and sidewalk edges mark property lines. 

• Street curbs are almost never located at the property line. 

• Because many lots in Melbourne were platted many years ago, often time’s survey pins have inadvertently been removed by lot 

owners unaware of what they were. 

• Survey pins are typically buried about 1’ or more below grade and at the corners of lots. 

• Pins are typically a ½” – ¾” round iron pipe flush or slightly below the grade line. Newer pins will have a yellow or orange plastic 

cap with a surveyor’s license number on it. Some older pins could be metal posts, rebar, axle irons, pipes and other items. 

• The City will NOT have a specific survey of your lot. 

• If no pins are found, contact a registered land surveyor to locate your property lines and set new corner pins. 

 

Inoperable Vehicles 
The Melbourne Police Department would like to remind residents that inoperable motor vehicles are not 

allowed to be parked within the city unless they are concealed within a garage or other structure or are behind a 

privacy fence. The City ordinance states that it shall be unlawful to keep, park, store or abandon any motor 

vehicle which is not in operating condition, or which is not properly licensed for operation with the state. Such 

vehicles are considered a health hazard and the owner can be cited for this violation. If you wish to report an 

inoperable vehicle in your neighborhood, please contact the Melbourne Police Department at 641-482-3338. 

 

Direct PayéThe Easy Way 

¶ It saves time – fewer checks to write and mail. 

¶ It saves postage – no stamps necessary. 

¶ Helps pay your utility billing in a convenient and timely manner. 

¶ It’s easy to sign up for, easy to cancel and you don’t have to worry about late charges on your utility account.  
You authorize regularly scheduled payments to be made from your checking or savings account.  
Your payments will be made automatically on or about the 8th of every month for the utility billing for that month.  
Proof of payment will appear on your checking or savings account statement.  
The authority you give to charge your account will remain in effect until you notify us in writing to terminate the 
authorization. The Direct Payment Plan is dependable, convenient and easy. Please complete the authorization form and 
return it to us.  
Be sure to indicate checking or savings account. 
Fill in your account number. 
Attach a VOIDED check for verification.  
Be sure to sign the form. 
 
If you have any questions, please call Melbourne City Hall 482-3338. 

 

 

I______________________________________WISH TO HAVE MY WATER/SEWER PAYMENT WITHDRAWN 

AUTOMATICALLY FROM MY CHECKING_______ OR SAVINGS_________ ACCOUNT AT MIDWEST ONE BANK OF 

MELBOURNE. 

MY ACCOUNT NUMBER IS _____________________________________________ 

PLEASE INCLUDE A VOIDED DEPOSIT SLIP OR CHECK SHOWING YOUR ACCOUNT NUMBER ON IT. 

 



RENT THE REC. CENTER 

(weddings, receptions, graduations, class reunions, birthday parties, etc.) 

 

Our Rec. Center is available for rent to the public. We have two rooms available for rent, or you can 

rent the entire building for a large event. You can rent the rooms by themselves or you can use the 

kitchen if you need it. The smaller room will hold a group of about 75 people and the large room will 

hold about 200-250. Below are the prices: 
 

A ____Banquet room ONLY @ $90.00 per day 
B ____Banquet room and kitchen @ $125.00 per day 
C____ Small room ONLY @ $40.00 per day                   
D____ Small room and kitchen @ $75.00 per day   
E____ All churches @ $42.50 per day 
F____ 3 hour’s banquet room or small room & kitchen @ $50.00  
G____ Small room, banquet room, and kitchen @ $200.00     

 

A deposit equal to the rent must be sent in a separate check. If you are having alcohol at your event, 
there is a $200.00 deposit. Contact City Hall at 641-482-3338 to check for open dates and to have a 
rental agreement sent to you. 
 
 
 
 

 Iowa One Call is teaming with various hardware 
stores, implement dealers and other establishments 
that sell digging and excavation equipment to spread 
the message of damage prevention and excavation 
safety. Iowa One Call is hanging “Call 811 before you 
dig” signs around the Des Moines area at the front of 
their store, near their shovels and other excavation 
equipment and/or near their rental areas. These 
signs are friendly reminders to homeowners who 
plan on planting trees or shrubs in the yard, putting 
in a new garden or doing any other type of work this 
summer that requires digging, that it is their 
responsibility to notify Iowa One Call before doing 
so. Necessary tasks easily can slip a person’s mind 
during the hectic schedule summer tends to bring. 
One Call is teaming with various hardware 

stores, implement dealers and  
 True Value, Earl May, John Deere, Case international, Ace Hardware and other businesses throughout Des Moines, 
Ankeny, Urbandale, Altoona, Clive, Waukee, Indianola, Norwalk, Pleasant Hill, Monroe and Pella are all helping to 
remind individuals to notify Iowa One Call before they do any type of excavation. Each store has agreed to put up at 
least one “Call 811 before you dig” sign and some stores such as the True Value in Indianola, put up a total of seven sign 
reminders. The partnership with these businesses helps to grow public awareness and get the message out. O 

 
 As Iowa One Call representatives travel to other areas of the state, such as Council Bluffs, Sioux City, Waterloo, 
Dubuque and Davenport as well as smaller communities, more of the “Call 811 before you dig” signs will be displayed by 
businesses that deal in excavation. Protecting underground facilities is a shared responsibility amongst everyone and 
Iowa One Call thanks all of the businesses that took place in helping to spread this important message. hat sell d 

 

http://iowaonecall.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=06ea3bd82837e8f6179874fc3&id=fbcf501434&e=6cbb97bd7e


 



 

Mousehole Days Color Walk/Run   
Saturday, August 5th @ 7:30 a.m.  

Melbourne Rec Center  

$20 Entry Fee, $10 10 and younger (includes t-shirt and race snacks)  

Prize for Overall Male and Female  

  

Name: __________________________________ Age: _________  

Address: ____________________________________________  

Phone: ______________________________Male:___ Female: ___   

T-shirt size: Youth:  XS  S  M  L  Adult:  XS  S  M  L  XL  2XL  3XL  
Please make checks payable to Melbourne 5k and drop off at City Hall or mail to:  

Amber Courter, 205 Park Ave, Melbourne, Iowa, Ph: 641-328-4010  

  

*Online registration also available 

Check out our Facebook page for more info! 
Melbourne Mousehole Days 5k 

 
Checks received after July 21 cannot guarantee t-shirt.   

 

Waiver of Liability * I n consideration of your acceptance of this entry and marking the box below, I hereby, for 

myself, my heirs, executors and administrators, waive any and all rights and claims for damages I may have 

against individuals associated with this event, its agents, successors and assigns, for any and all injuries suffered 

by me in said event. I attest and verify that I have full knowledge of the risks involved in this event. I agree to 

abide by any decision of the race official relative to my ability to safely complete this race. I assume all risks 

associated with participating in this race, including but not limited to, falls, contact with other participants, the 

effects of weather, traffic, and conditions of the race course, all risks being known and appreciated by me. 

Further, I hereby grant full permission to any and all of the aforementioned parties to use my name, likeness, 

voice, photographs, videos, recordings, or any other record of this event in which I may appear for any 

legitimate purpose.  

  

Signature/Signature of Parent (if under 18):____________________________________ Date: _____________  

 



Beautification Committee 
 

All the flowers were planted on Main Street in June by Mary Pothast, Carrie White and Vickie 

Stahl.  A team of 15+ volunteers are in charge of daily watering duties.  We want to thank our 

community for all the support - in time and donations!   

 

The next improvement we are considering is replacing the message 

barrels on Main Street. If you have suggestions, please contact 

Carrie, Mary or Vickie.    

 

Happy Summer! 

 

Vickie 
 

 

New Horizons United Methodist Church will be hosting Vacation Bible School 

from July 24-27 from 5:45 until about 8 each evening.  The children of the 

community are invited to attend.  There will be sign-up sheets available at different 

places in town starting July 1.  

 

The New Horizons United Methodist Church will be having lunch on Saturday of 

Mousehole Days.  It will be an ice cream social with sandwiches, chips, pies, 

cakes, drinks and of course, ice cream.   

 

New Horizons will also be responsible for the church service on Sunday.  There will be snacks 

and visiting at 9 with the service to start at 10.   Pastor Karen will be giving the message. 

 

We have enjoyed doing the Town Full of Garage Sales but think that it is time to let others have 

a piece of the fun.   

 

New Horizons UMC 
 

MELBOURNE LITTLE LEAGUE 

The Melbourne Little League has been off to a great start and will be wrapping up regular 

season games at the end of June. There were over 110 boys and girls who played for 

Melbourne this season and all seemed to go well.  

Tournament play will field all Pee Wee Boys and Girls teams along with Minor Girls and Boys though the first 

two weekends of July.  

The County Championship is being held on Saturday July 8 in Baxter for girls and Sunday July 9 in Clemons 

for boys.  

The Little League will also once again be hosting the annual Mousehole Days Coed Slow Pitch softball 

tournament on Friday night and Saturday. Come down for some good concession stand food and good ball 

games.  

Thank you to all of the coaches for volunteering your time. Your effort is what makes playing in Melbourne a 

great experience for all of the kids!! 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjdkp7q9dHUAhVl5YMKHQjYDWsQjRwIBw&url=http://www.polyvore.com/plants_flowers/collection?id=4320673&psig=AFQjCNEhgDJeuQteixQVzre3r3iaMzBRLQ&ust=1498236799509052


A time of change for all libraries... 
 

Spring 2017 brought upheaval to libraries on national and state levels, especially in 

financing. Even libraries within Marshall County were not unscathed. By the 

generosity of our community, we felt fewer of the effects than other libraries. Thank 

you for your continued support. We strive to serve you to the best of our abilities. 

Read on to find out what we offer in the coming months. 

 

Friends & Clubs: 
 

Friends of the Melbourne Public Library has worked diligently to enhance the library over the last year. Our 

invaluable partners have volunteered at programs, organized and refurbished the basement, and continue to 

donate library materials and furnishings. If you’d like to join or learn more about them, contact us. 

 

Card Club is on hiatus until autumn.  

 

Share a Craft is the fresh take on an old club. Established knitters come together on the first and third Thursday 

monthly to share, teach, and learn – but crafts aren’t limited to yarn! Come by at 7 PM to share or learn a hobby 

of your interest. 

 

The Book Club is growing at the Melbourne Public Library. Members occasionally hold special events such as 

book-to-movie showings and field trips. Club meets at 7 PM on the third Tuesday each month in the basement. 

All booklovers are welcome. 

 

Interested in starting your own club? We can help! The basement is available for free use (upon approval of 

application) for voluntary, community-based groups of an educational, informational, civic, cultural, or social 

nature. We will also help with advertisement as your club begins. Minors looking to start a club: have your 

parents/guardians sign the basement rental agreement with you. 

 

Programs & More: 
 

The summer program is here! Be sure to register for Build a Better World today. Find the application and 

schedule online or in the library. 

 

Plans are in the works for our involvement at Melbourne Mousehole Days. Keep up with us on Facebook and in 

the Mid Iowa Enterprise for further announcements on this and other upcoming events. 

 

We continue to offer projects and programs for different ages & interests throughout the month. Check us out 

online or in the library to learn more. 

 

Story Time is fun & educational for your little learners! Each Friday at 10:30 AM, children age 2 – 5 years are 

invited to exercise, sing, listen, and craft with Storyteller Carol. Community daycares interested in having Story 

Time but unable to attend can contact us to set up a Story Time visit. We would love to bring the fun to your 

kids!  

 

The craft cart is available during regular business hours every week for creative individuals of all ages. Projects 

and materials are rotated to keep the ideas fresh. 

 

Upcoming closed days: July 2 – 4, August 20 – 21, and September 3 – 4. Unplanned closings will be posted at 

least 24 hours in advance.  

 



Did you know? 
 

Bridges is a free lending resource available to Iowa library users. Check out more than 16,500 ebooks and 7,500 

audiobooks, as well as streaming videos. Digital content is borrowed for a set period and returned automatically 

at the end of the lending period. No late fees, accessible from home – what’s not to love? 

 

How do I use it? 

1. Download the Overdrive app on your device. 

2. Sign in and select your library. 

3. Enter your library card number and the phone number on your library account to login. 

4. Browse or search to find titles. 

5. Tap the titles you wish to use, and then tap Borrow. 

6. Tap the account button at the top of the screen to go to the Bookshelf. 

7. Tap Download. 

8. Select the format you want and download your title. 

9. Go back to the app menu button and tap Bookshelf. 

10. Tap the title you wish to read or hear. 

 

You can also return items early. Simply press and hold the title in your Bookshelf, tap Return, and tap Return 

again to confirm. 

 

To learn more, visit us and pick up a brochure. If you have issues, bring your device in and we will help.  

 

Contact us: 
 

Like Melbourne Public Library on Facebook for news and updates on upcoming events. To use online 

resources, check our calendar of events, browse the catalog, and renew or reserve items, visit 

melbourne.lib.ia.us. 

 

Homebound residents are encouraged to contact us for book deliveries. We want you to have as much access to 

our items as any walk-in patron! Community daycares may receive Story Time programs in person as well as 

book deliveries upon request. 

 

 

Update your library account today! Prefer texts and emails to phone calls? Cells and emails may receive an 

optional three day due date warning notification – very handy for the forgetful borrower! Recently moved or 

change your number? Contact us to update your information. Some users are concerned about outstanding 

issues like lost/damaged items or old fines. We will work with you to resolve them as quickly & cheaply as 

possible! Find out how so you can resume using your public services. 

 

Questions? 

Email: sara.mechtel@melbourne.lib.ia.us 

Call:  641-482-3115 

Message: Melbourne Public Library on Facebook 

Website: melbourne.lib.ia.us 

Or visit during regular hours. 

Open Sunday - Friday 3 ï 7 PM and Friday 10 AM ï 12 PM. 

 
 

 



MELBOURNE FIRE DEPARTMENT 

 

Our annual fish fry is coming up August 4th the first night of Mousehole Days. We 

will be serving fish or hot dogs, coleslaw, cheesy potatoes, roll dessert and 

lemonade or ice tea. 

 

We will be having fireworks on July 2nd at the park at dusk and August 5th at dusk 

for Mousehole Days. We would like to thank everyone that donated to the fireworks this year so that we are able 

to have fireworks for the 4th and Mousehole Days. 

 

We continue to accept cans and monetary donations for next year’s shows please put your donations in the 

container at the fire station.  

 

We are always looking for new members, if you are interested in joining and serving your community as a 

volunteer firefighter contact Fire Chief Bob Monroe or any member of the department. It can be one of the most 

rewarding things that you can do to help your neighbors in their time of need. We hold our meetings the 1st 

Wednesday of the month at 6:00 pm and training follows at 6:30 until about 8:30. Stop by to if you are 

interested in seeing what it is all about. 

 

We want to remind everyone that your house number should be on your house facing the street and be visible 

from the street. This will help us find your address faster when you need help. 

 

Have a safe and happy 4th of July. We hope to see you at the fish fry on August 4th and for the entire Mousehole 

Days weekend 

         

                                                                                                                       

The Anatomy of City Government 
 

The “heartbeat” of the city consists of elected and appointed officials. Our elected officials are Mayor and Council. Our 
appointed officials are Library Board of Trustees, Parks and Recreation Board, Planning and Zoning Commission, City 
Clerk. 
 
The mayor is the chief executive officer of the city and presides over council meetings. The mayor manages the meetings 
and maintains order. The mayor cannot vote on items before the council, but can veto an ordinance or resolution of the 
council. 
 
The authority of the city resides in the city council. The council votes on and passes motions, resolutions and ordinances. 
Resolutions are statements of policy and ordinances are the laws of the city. The votes of each council member are 
recorded in the minutes of a meeting. The council also approves expenditures and the budget, contracts, city policies 
and zoning changes. The City Clerk has many responsibilities that are set by the Code of Iowa. Each city also appoints a 
city attorney to provide legal advice. 
 
Collectively these officials come together and offer their time and talents for public service. Each and every one takes the 
opportunity to represent the City of Melbourne with integrity, professionalism and making all decisions based on what is 
the very best for our community.  This election year there are 3 vacancies. Two council positions will be filled this 
November 2017, along with the position of Mayor.  
 
The City of Melbourne is fortunate to have so many good people to offer their time and talent. Do not be afraid to offer 
yourself and become even more involved in the community. If you are interested in becoming more involved call City 
Hall, 641-482-3338, for more details. The campaign process as well as the election process is extremely date sensitive so 
please call now. 

 



SIGN UP FOR ALERT IOWA PROGRAM !!  
 

I am asking the LEM commission (cities and county) to help out in getting our citizens to sign up for the Alert 
Iowa program.   It is very simple.   I did a KFJB program on it June 26, the TR ran an article the weekend of 
June 24-25 and the Mid Iowa Enterprise will be running another article the first week in July.   This isnôt 
something completely new, but Marshall County is doing another push for sign up.  The sign up is slow and we 
would love to have more citizens getting the information that we (Marshall County EMA and Marshall 
County/Marshall County Communications Center) send out.  The Marshall County/Marshalltown Comm. Center 
is slowly phasing out the Nixle alert system that has b een their way of getting information out.  
 
The Alert Iowa system is available to our citizens free of charge as it is paid for by the State of Iowa through a 
grant.  All they have to do is sign up!   All listed land lines are already in the system, but cell phones, pagers, 
and e-mails need to get signed up by individuals in a simple online form.   If someone needs to sign up but 
doesnôt have access to the internet they can call my office or go to a local library for help getting signed up. 
 
Please go to http://homelandsecurity.iowa.gov/about_HSEMD/alert_iowa.html  and click on the video for 
information, click on the county in the state of Iowa map to get signed up for alerts in your c ounty or the 
county you want alerts for.   Together we will better prepare our Marshall County citizens. 
 
Kimberly Elder, CEM 
Coordinator 
Marshall County Emergency Management 
2369 Jessup Avenue Floor 3 Admin. Bldg. 
Marshalltown, IA 50158 
641-754-6385 
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There seems to be some confusion about how the lagoon key is to be used.  
 
You should do the work of cutting, mowing, raking, etc. Load it all on your truck or trailer and then come get the key for 
the lagoon site.  
 
This way we can observe the load for unwanted items and make sure you are aware those items cannot go to the lagoon. 
When the key is returned we should see those items still with you. 
 
If you are only able to do your yard clean up on the weekend we have one key that will fit through the bill pay slot in the 
city hall door. In any case, you have to sign the key out and cross out your name when you return it. The key is not to be 
kept for several days at a time. Other people will be wanting to use it. 
 
 
 
 

http://homelandsecurity.iowa.gov/about_HSEMD/alert_iowa.html
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WELCOME TO THE JUNGLE 
 

Mousehole Days will be held this year on August 4-5-6. The theme is Welcome to the 

Jungle! 

 

There will be the annual fish fry Friday night, followed by what we’re hoping will be 

a mini farmer’s market including Scratch Cupcakes! Mr. & Miss Melbourne will be 

crowned, and a dance performance possibly. There will also be a kiddie tractor pull 

and the beginning of our softball tournament. We are looking into a band for the park and the possibility of a 

movie for the kids. Things are still in the works, so don’t be alarmed if I have forgotten something. 

 

Saturday morning there will be a 5k Color Run and breakfast served by the Library. 

The parade will start at 10:30 (lineup at 9:30), followed by a luncheon at New 

Horizons church. Clarks’ Car Show will line up on Main Street. Bingo is set for the 

rec center. Kiddie games will commence in the park and will be similar to those last 

year including slip & slide, water balloon fight, kickball game and more. We have 

purchased a big parachute like the ones the kids play with at school, and a ring toss 

game and “hoppers” suitable for smaller children. We are hoping to utilize Lollar 

Park, but that is also up in the air. Speaking of up in the 

air, Mercy 1 will be landing at Lollar Park at 

approximately 1:00, pending no calls and cooperative weather. We will also have an 

ambulance and CERT team from Marshalltown available. There will be blizzards 

available for purchase by the junior class after prom committee, lemonade and face 

painting by the cheerleaders, a corn hole tourney for adults and softball games 

continuing. A splash dance will be held at the pool from 6-9 and fireworks at dusk. 

Clarks’ Bar will sponsor a street dance Saturday night. All times are tentative.  

 

Sunday morning there will be a church service in the park with New Horizon’s United Church hosting. All are 

welcome. We are still looking into Yoga in the Park again. 

 

We are in need of people to man the kiddie games. We are looking for a person to head up each game, including 

set up, running it and clean up. It will be your responsibility. We have a couple volunteers for the slip & slide 

and are needing more. Any student wanting to volunteer will receive 1 İ times the community service 

hours for working. Call city hall with questions or suggestions and offers to help! 641-482-3338. We also have 

a specific FB page/group called Melbourne Mousehole Days. It is new. There will also be updates on 

Melbourne Happenings FB page. Jake Borton once again has offered his services, so we are very fortunate to 

have his youth and enthusiasm.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Volunteer, participate and Welcome to the Jungle! 
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